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Beeford CE (VC) Primary School

‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.
                           ‘How good and pleasant it is when all God’s people live together in unity’

Psalm 133:1

Issue 134






2nd  November 2021
Dear Parents/Carers
Please see below information regarding our schools published admission number. We have requested this change to be in line with the current numbers within our classes, the structure of the school and the request for places from out FS1 children. I do hope you will support us.

school admission arrangements for the

2023-24 school year

As a voluntary controlled school, the admission authority for Beeford CE VC Primary School is East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Each year admission authorities review the admission arrangements for their schools, and then formally set – or ‘determine’ – these arrangements.  Admission arrangements include the number of places made available for Reception – called the published admission number – as well as how preferences for places will be considered if there are more preferences than places available – called the oversubscription criteria.  Together these details are sometimes known as the ‘admissions policy’.  

If an admission authority wants to make any changes to their admission arrangements, the admission authority must consult on any proposed changes to those arrangements before determining the arrangements.  Even where changes are not proposed, a consultation must take place at least every seven years.

As some changes are proposed this year, between Tuesday 2 November and Tuesday 14 December, the Council is consulting on the admission arrangements for community and voluntary controlled schools for the 2023-24 school year.  All these draft arrangements are available online at:

https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/learning/schools-colleges-and-academies/schools-and-school-places/school-admissions-and-catchment-finder/school-admission-arrangements-for-2023-24/
Whilst the vast majority of the admission arrangements for 2023-24 are procedurally identical to those for previous years, five schools, including Beeford CE VC Primary School, have requested a change to their admission number for the start of the 2023-24 school year.

The change proposed at Beeford CE VC Primary School is to increase the admission number from 10 to 15.  If approved, this change would not come into force for the year group starting in September 2022, but only from September 2023.

During this period the Council are interested in the views of any residents, schools, parents/carers or other interested parties, and would ask that all views be expressed via the online survey accessible from the page link above and also at:

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/School_Admissions_Arrangements_2023-2024/
M J K Bell

After School Club

A reminder that our after school care club runs Mon – Thur, 3.30pm – 4.30pm at the cost of £2.50. Please book in with the office. 

Sponsored Reading
Thank you to all of you who sent in Extreme Reading photos; there really has been some fantastic ones. Please note the final date for these is Friday 5th Nov. You should have also received information about supporting your child’s reading at home along with a sponsored read form. We really do appreciate your support with this. 
Library Sessions
The school Library will be up and running again this week and although we are still not ready to welcome more people on to our school site your child will have an opportunity in school time to choose and swap their books. Please look out for a Library book coming home.

FOBS Bags2School

There will be a bags2school collection on Tues 30th Nov. Please use your own bags for this time and bring them on the day and leave at the entrance to school. Thank you for your support.

Children in Need
Apologies for the mix up with the date. Children in Need will be celebrated in School on Friday 19th Nov. The school council have thought about this and have decided that in line with the ‘Feel Good Friday’ theme that the children can come to school for a donation in an outfit that makes them feel good – pyjamas it is for me then! During the day the children will take part in activities in their classrooms and activities in their houses. This year we will be bringing back our ‘cover a Pudsey with coins’ so if you have any spare coins please bring them in and the children will have an opportunity to place them during the day. We are also offering face painting again this year. If your child would like to have their face painted then please send an additional £1.00 into school on the day.
Odd Socks day

Odd Socks day for the Anti-bullying alliance will be taking place on Mon 15th Nov this year. We encourage all children to come to school in odd socks on that day and they will also be taking part in special assemblies. We do hope you will be wearing your odd socks at home too.

Posada
This year we think it would be wise not to send home our Posada figures but the children will still have the opportunity to care for Mary and Joseph in school and reflect on their special journey. This year we are running a competition of Christmas artwork. Where we ask that the children produce at home an aspect of the Christmas Story on A4 paper. This will be coming home shortly.

If we could have it back in school for Fri 3rd Dec for us to display. There will be prizes for all each year group. Thank you for your support with this.

Parent Governor
A reminder that parent Governor nominations need to be  back in school by Wed 10th Nov. If you would like to discuss the role further please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you
First Aid for Year 5 / 6

We have booked a first aid instructor to work with the children from both Beeford and North Frodingham on Mon 8th Nov in the community Centre. Although working together the children will adhere to social distancing and other COVID precautions.
Christmas Plays

We are monitoring closely any rises in cases in our area and this will influence how we perform our Christmas Plays this year. We have already decided that the main performance this year will involve our Year 3 / 4 / 5 / 6 children. We hope to be able to perform this to an audience but it may be limited seating I will keep you informed. We have provisional dates booked for 
Mon 6th Dec afternoon

Tue 7th Dec evening
Our FSU children will be recording a performance this year and our Year 1 / 2 children hope to have an outdoor ‘concert’. Again, more details to follow.

Covid precautions
Some Covid precautions remain in place. Please support us with 

· leaving the school site promptly

· Only 1 person per child dropping off and picking up

· Sending your child with appropriate clothing for increased ventilation

· Supporting us with regular handwashing and sanitising

· Contacting us by phone or email

· Responding quickly to operational questions e.g. school lunch choices etc.

· Contacting us quickly if your child or anyone in your household has covid symptoms and isolating as per Government guidelines

· getting a test if necessary and informing us of the outcome
· testing your child regularly with lateral flow test
Emails
As we have moved away from remote learning our class emails are checked less frequently. So, if you are making contact on an urgent matter e.g. to report an absence or update a picking up arrangement please use the office email of beeford.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
The class emails remain as follows

FSUadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Infantsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ljuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ujuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
headteacher@beeford.eriding.net
Diary Dates.
	Nov
	

	Wed 3rd
	Diwali workshop

	Mon 8th 
	First Aid for Year 5 / 6

	Wed 10th
	Year 5 / 6 trip to Murton Park

	Mon 15th
	Anti-bullying week

Odd Socks day

Nursery Rhyme week

	Fri 19th 
	Children in Need day

	Tue 23rd
	Final Swimming session for Year 3 / 4

	Tue 30th
	Sponsored Reads ends

	Dec
	

	Wed 1st
	Christmas tree and Post box goes up in school

	Fri 3rd
	Posada Competition artwork back in school please

	Mon 6th
	Sponsored money into school please

Provisional Christmas play date – afternoon

	Tue 7th 
	Provisional Christmas play date – evening

	Fri 17th
	Break-up for Christmas


	Term Dates

	Autumn Term 2021

Term Ends                 Fri 17th December
Spring Term 2022

Training Day              Tue 4th January

Term Starts              Wed 5th January

Half Term                 21st – 25th February

Term Ends                 Fri 8th April

Summer Term 2022

Term Begins              Mon 25th April
Half Term                 30th – 3rd June

Training Day              Mon 6th June

Term Ends                 Fri 22nd July
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